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From the Editor’s Pen…..  
 

A fter the disappointment of hearing that the La Palma/
Zone Meet was cancelled for May it was good to learn 

the Zone Meet is back on and will be held at La Palma 
Park in Anaheim Saturday, September 25th. See page 6 
and 14 for information and make your plans now. 
 I often see members’ names in Turning Wheels for 
contributions to the magazine. Recently it was Dick Riley 
with a letter to the editor about some of his Studebaker 
collectibles. Previously, his beautiful 1965 Daytona Sport 
Sedan was June, 2020’s cover vehicle. Other members 
who have contributed in the past year are Malcolm 
Stinson, Dan Kuhl, Denny Lockmon, Alan Tudor, Richard 
Dormois and your editor.  You, too, can submit a photo, 
article or letter and be published. Try it, you’ll like it.  
 Thanks to Larry Read at Rhodium 45 for renewing 
his business ad on page 10. If you need a service or 
product one of our advertisers offers please consider them 
for your purchase. There is a space available for another 
ad so if you or a business you know would like to advertise 
please send a business card or ad copy and payment. 
 Thanks to this month’s contributors: Michell 
Eastburn, Dan Kuhl, Steve Fein and John Rodhouse. 
 Drive your Studebaker.   Chris 

 

 

 
 

2                   The ECHO                              June  2021 

 

CHAPTER NAME BADGE 

 

O rder your Chapter name badge with a pin back by 
contacting Chris Collins at ccollinsaz@cox.net or 

602-995-2146. The price is $5.00 each.  
 If you wish to have a magnet back on your 
badge, the price is $6.00 each. 
 The name badges are available in the traditional 
brass and black with the SDC logo or a blue plastic with 
the Chapter logo. 

NEW MEMBER CHALLENGENEW MEMBER CHALLENGENEW MEMBER CHALLENGENEW MEMBER CHALLENGE    

  

W hen a Chapter member recruits a new member 
to join SDC and/or the Grand Canyon State Chap-

ter he/she will have Chapter dues paid for 2022.  
 Just ask the new member to mention your name 
on the application where it asks “Referred By”. 

Reminder: To be a member of the GCSC you must be a 
member of the Studebaker Drivers Club. If your dues are 
not current, please visit https://sdc.cornerstonereg.com/ to 
renew. 
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STATE OF THE CHAPTER 
By Michell Eastburn, President 
 

T he Southwest Valley enjoyed Stude-
bakers this past month at the Dan-

zeisen Dairy Creamery store in Laveen. 
Thank you to all who participated in our 
cruise-in event and supported the local 
small businesses. We will have another 
cruise-in event in the central northern Phoenix area at 
LaMar’s Donuts. Join us for our Father’s Day Tribute and 
have an early morning donut while showing off our Stude-
bakers and other classics along Bell Rd. Looking forward 
to July, the Chapter will be meeting for pizza and music 
from the Mighty Wurlitzer at Organ Stop in Mesa. 
 This past month many of us had to cancel our Me-
morial Day vacation in California but don’t worry, the La 
Palma PSW Zone has been rescheduled to September 25, 
2021; it’ll be a one day event you won’t want to miss.  
Visit http://studebakersocal.com/ 
 

"And I’m proud to be an American, where at least I know 
I’m free. And I won’t forget the men who died, who gave 
that right to me." – Lee Greenwood  
 This past month we  reflected on those who gave 
the ultimate sacrifice to allow this country to be free, may 
we always remember and honor those that never made it 
home. This month we will celebrate Father’s Day and 
honor all they have done and will do. For me, I am thankful 
that my father, Bill Eastburn, (and a couple of his friends) 
decided nearly 50 years ago to create the Grand Canyon 
State Chapter of the SDC so that we could all be the 
Studebaker family and friends that we are today.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Update from ADOT: 
Submitted by Michell Eastburn 
 

Selling a car? Protect yourself and complete a ‘sold 
notice’. It’s a free service and can be done at 
AZMVDNow.gov 
 

T hinking of selling or trading in your car? After agreeing 
to a price, one of the most important things a seller 

can do is complete a “sold notice” with the Arizona Depart-
ment of Transportation Motor Vehicle Division. 
 

Wait. What’s a “sold notice” and why is it important? 
 

A “sold notice” ensures that MVD and law enforcement 
have a record of the vehicle’s current owner. This can pro-
tect the seller from liability if the car is involved in a crash 
or crime, is ticketed, or becomes abandoned, which carries 
a hefty fee. There is no cost to complete a “sold notice” 
and it can be done online at AZMVDNow.gov (link is exter-
nal). 
 

Submitting a “sold notice” is easy. Simply, log-in to your 
account at AZMVDNow.gov  and: 
Click on “submit a sold notice” 
- Select the vehicle you’ve sold 
- Enter the buyer’s information 
- Enter the date the vehicle was sold 
 

Additional steps to follow when selling or trading in a car 
include removing the license plate and transferring the title 
to the buyer. 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 
 

Carol & Bob Westfall 
3631 S. 69th Ave. 

Phoenix, AZ  85043 
602-620-0812 

dontellmeno508@gmail.com 
Carol doesn’t have a Studebaker and 

owns and drives a 1950 Ford 2dr sedan 
 

Referred by Michell Eastburn 

DAD FACTS 
  

72 million  The estimated number of fathers in the U.S. 
 

29 million The number of fathers who are also grandfa-
thers 
 

2 million The number of single dads living with kids un-
der the age of 18 
 

18% The percentage of single parents in the U.S. who 
are fathers 
 

191,000  The estimated number of stay-at-home-dads 
 

Facts courtesy of U.S. Census Bureau and Costco maga-
zine. 

Happy Father’s Day to Dads everywhere. 

  

Congratulations to Makenna Kroulik on her gradua-
tion with honors from Northern Arizona University. 
Makenna earned a Bachelor of Science in Dental Hy-
giene and has joined a practice in Gilbert. 
 Makenna is the daughter of Lorilee Kroulik and 
John Kroulik, the sister of Kolton and granddaughter of 
Pete and Karen Mensing. 
 Best wishes to Makenna “making smiles 
brighter everyday”. 



 

 

 
 

4                 The ECHO                                         June  2021 

DANZEISEN DAIRY CRUISE-IN 
By Michell Eastburn 

O n May 8th several members of the Grand Canyon State Chapter SDC met for waffles, milk, ice cream and, oh yeah, 
a cruise-in. Adorning the north side of Southern Avenue, just off the new Loop 202 South Mountain freeway, our 

Studebakers made a nice addition to the Waffle Love food truck at Danziesen Dairy Creamery Store. Members were 
able to enjoy stack shakes, several flavors of milk, and even cold brew coffee with their waffles and Studebakers.  
 A couple sets of wheels that haven’t been seen for a while joined in the fun, one being Pumpkin, Bill Eastburn’s 
4x4 Champ, making its maiden voyage after a tragic accident 15 years ago and two, being Chris & Rachel Eastburn’s 
newly painted 1959 Larkette that was brought out in their 1963 Champ.  
 Thank you to all those who joined in the morning festivities. Attendees included: Russ & Sharon Ware with 
daughter Jessica Ware (LC - 1951 Commander Land Cruiser), Jim Pruitt and guest (1963 Lark), Bill & Peggy Eastburn 
(Pumpkin, a 1962 4x4 Champ), Patrick & Patrick Eastburn (1951 Champion), Chris, Rachel, Aubrey & Chloe Eastburn 
(1963 Champ and 1959 Larkette), Larry Pohill and guest Bob Gasson (1962 GT Hawk and 1963 Avanti), Carol Westfall 
(Annie - 1950 Ford Sedan), Dolores & Richie Fein, Jim Clever, Richard Gomez, Will, Maryanne, Domenica, Gwenyth & 
Felicia Eastburn, and Michell Eastburn. 

 
 
 
 
Larry Polhill, Russ Ware and 
Chris Eastburn talk Stude-
baker outside Danzeisen 
Dairy. The GT Hawk driven by 
Bob Gasson is parked next to 
Larry’s Avanti, Bill Eastburn’s 
4X4 Champ and new member 
Carol Westfall’s 1950 Ford.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
Maryanne, Domenica, Gwenyth & Felicia gave 
themselves a sugar-high with a flight of stack 
shakes at the  Danzeisen Dairy Creamery store. 
 
 
 
 

1963 Champ, Chris & Rachel 
Eastburn 
 
1951 Commander, Russ & Sharon 
Ware 
 
1951 Champion, Patrick & 
Brischell Eastburn 
 

 

More photos on page 13 and Chapter Facebook page, Studebakers Grand Canyon State Chapter 
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS     
 
JUNE 13  GCSC BOARD AND OFFICERS WILL MEET AT 1:00 PM VIA ZOOM CALL OR VIDEO. 
   MEMBERS ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND. TO JOIN IN THE MEETING CONTACT PEGGY 
   AT 623-936-6116 or peggyeastburn@hotmail.com TO BE INCLUDED IN NOTIFICATION 
   LIST FOR MEETING DETAILS. 
 
JUNE 19  CHAPTER CRUISE-IN/PARKING LOT CAR SHOW AT LAMAR’S DONUTS, 2340 W. BELL 
   RD., SUITE 138, PHOENIX 85023 (EAST OF I-17 ON THE NORTH SIDE OF BELL RD.  
   ACROSS FROM BELL FORD). MEET AT 8:30 AM WITH YOUR STUDEBAKER OR OTHER 
   COLLECTOR CAR FOR COFFEE AND DONUTS AND TO SOCIALIZE IN THE PARKING 
   LOT WITH CHAPTER FRIENDS. BRING YOUR CHAIRS. A SHORT CHAPTER MEETING 
   WILL UPDATE MEMBERS ON UPCOMING EVENTS. LATER YOU CAN HEAD NORTH 
   ON THE FREEWAY ACCESS ROAD A HALF MILE TO THE MARTIN AUTO MUSEUM TO 
   SEE WHAT’S NEW. VISIT https://sites.google.com/view/martinautomuseum 
 
   VISIT THE CHAPTER FACEBOOK PAGE AT STUDEBAKERS GRAND CANYON STATE  
   CHAPTER TO ADD THIS EVENT TO YOUR CALENDAR. QUESTIONS: PEGGY AT 623- 
   939-6116 OR peggyeastburn@hotmail.com 
 
JULY 9   THE SEMA ACTION NETWORK HAS ESTABLISHED JULY 9TH AS COLLECTOR CAR  
   APPRECIATION DAY TO RAISE AWARENESS OF THE VITAL ROLE AUTOMOTIVE RE-
   STORATION AND COLLECTION PLAYS IN AMERICAN SOCIETY. CONGRESS HAS  
   PASSED RESOLUTIONS RECOGNIZING THE AUTOMOBILE’S UNIQUE HISTORICAL  
   PLACE IN OUR HISTORY. TAKE YOU COLLECTOR CAR OUT TO A FRIDAY OR SATUR-
   DAY CRUISE TO CELEBRATE! 
 
JULY 18  CHAPTER EVENT AT ORGAN STOP PIZZA, 1149 E. SOUTHERN AVE., MESA. (SOUTH-
SUNDAY  WEST CORNER OF STAPLEY DR. & SOUTHERN AVE.). MEET AT 4:00 PM FOR PIZZA 
   AND THE MUSIC OF THE MIGHTY WURLITZER PIPE ORGAN. FEEL FREE TO BRING 
   THE WHOLE FAMILY AND/OR INVITE YOUR FRIENDS TO JOIN US.  PLEASE MAKE RES-
   ERVATIONS WITH PEGGY TO INSURE WE SAVE ENOUGH SEATS AT 623-936-6116 or 
   peggyeastburn@hotmail.com  VISIT THE CHAPTER FACEBOOK PAGE AT STUDEBAKERS 
   GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER TO ADD THIS EVENT TO YOUR CALENDAR. 
 
SEPTEMBER 8-11  57TH INTERNATIONAL SDC MEET HOSTED BY INDY CHAPTER IN INDIANAPOLIS, IND. 
   AT MARION COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS. SEE HOTEL LISTING, MEET SCHEDULE AND 
   TOUR LIST IN TURNING WHEELS OR AT http://sdcmeet.com/ 
 
SEPTEMBER 11 INTERNATIONAL DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER DAY. (ALSO PATRIOT DAY.) WATCH THIS 
   SPACE FOR INFO ON CHAPTER CELEBRATION. 
 
SEPTEMBER 25  PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET HOSTED BY BCOIE CHAPTER AT LA PALMA PARK,  
   ANAHEIM. SEE PAGE 6 FOR INFO & PAGE 14 FOR REGISTRATION FORM. 
 
OCTOBER 17  COOL CLASSIC CAR SHOW HOSTED BY THE SAN DIEGO COUNTY CHAPTER AT   
SUNDAY  SPANISH LANDING WEST (OFF HABOR DR., SAN DIEGO) FROM 8AM TO 2:30PM.  
   AWARDS, 50/50, RAFFLE, FOOD. VISIT www.studebakersandiego.com OR CONTACT  
   BOB AT bobhalgren@hotmail.com / 619-251-5638. SEE PAGES 15-16 FOR FORMS. 
 

If any event plans change we will let you know with an e-mail or phone call  
and through the Chapter website or Facebook page.  

 
Visit https://sites.google.com/view/cruisinaz for more car events in your area. 

 

¤º°`°º¤ø,¸¸,ø¤º°`°º¤ø¤º°`°º¤ø,¸¸,ø¤º°`°º¤ø¤º°`°º¤ø,¸¸,ø¤ 
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June 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Questions? 
Call Chris at 
602-995-2146 

 1 2 3 4 5 

 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 
GCSC Board 

Meeting 

14 
Flag Day 

15 16 17 18 
Take a Road  

Trip Day 

19 
Chapter Event 

20 
Summer Begins 

Father’s Day 

21 
1942 First proto-
type Weasel built 

22 
1954 Studebaker & 

Packard merge 

23 24 25 26 
 

27 28 29 30   
 
 

Happy Summer 

 

       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

 

Visit http://studebakersocal.com/ for registration form, hotel list, zone meet agenda and map to  
La Palma Park. Registration form is also available on page 14 of this newsletter. 
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For information about the original Cactus Derby  
from Los Angeles to Phoenix (1908-1914),  

visit https://tinyurl.com/6bpp624m 

CELBRATE!CELBRATE!CELBRATE!CELBRATE!    

        June BirthdaysJune BirthdaysJune BirthdaysJune Birthdays    
 

2    Lou Fencl   18     Jim Lawrence 
4 Jon Carter   19     Paul Miller 
5 Matt Green   20     Doug Nall 
6 Ed Costell   21     Richard Dormois 
6 Jerry Day   23     Charley Haverstick 
7 June Kaiser   23     John Rodhouse 
8    Jim Nereau   25     Mimi Halgren 
11 Julie Serbin   25     Carol Vahe 
12 Peggy Eastburn  26     Bill Barker 
17 Kent Vandenberg  27     Sid Rosen 

 June AnniversariesJune AnniversariesJune AnniversariesJune Anniversaries    

    

 1 Frank & Shelley Levin 
 1 John & Linda Zimmerman 
 2 Lenny & Barb Olsen 
 3 Chester & Nancy Bradfield 
 3 Jerry & June Kaiser 
 3 Lenka Hospodka & Sam Powell 
 3 Butch & Laura Summers 
 6 Mike & Mary Barany 
 7 Chuck & Chris Collins 
 8 Norman & Jan Marineau 
 8 Buddy & Elaine Wright 
 16 Mike & Lisa Lynch 
 19 Larry & Carol Vahe 
 22 Bob & Mimi Halgren 
 25 Richard & Linda Hertline 
 26 Ted & Jan Widhalm 
 28 Dave & Jean Kirkel 
  

ChildrenChildrenChildrenChildren ’s Birthdays’s Birthdays’s Birthdays’s Birthdays    
     DB Willis 
  (son of Eric and Amanda) 

TECHNICAL INFORMATION ……… 
 

Home made tools 
By Studebaker Mike 
 

I  have been cleaning up a number of cylinder heads and 
blocks lately. You know that caked on crud you see in 

the cooling passages inside the head or block (mostly 
rust) and you can’t quite figure out how to get to it. Well, I 
might have just the tool for that, and it’s home made. 
 I use wire cable and turn it into a flexible wire 
brush. There are only 2 parts to 
making this tool, wire cable and 
copper tubing, and a crimping 
tool; I use a coax cable crimper. 
The key is matching wire and 
tubing so the wire just fits inside 
the tubing. Then any diameter 
wire can be used to make this 
tool to fit the job at hand. I have 
made them as big as 3/8” wire 
cable. 
 My favorite is 3/16” wire 
and 1/4” copper tube. Cut wire 
to desired length (12” to 18” 
works for me). Cut three pieces 
of tubing at 6”, 1” and 1/2”. Slide 
the 6” piece on first, this is the handle. At one end of the 
cable, take the 1” piece and crimp this to the cable, this 
end is captured in the drill chuck and prevents the cable 
from unraveling during use. At the other end, slip the 1/2” 
piece about 1” to 1-1/2” up from the end, crimp this to the 
cable. Using two pair of pliers, unravel and bend back the 
cable strands till it resembles a wire brush. Chuck it up in 
your hand drill and you’re ready to go, BUT! YOU MUST 
RUN YOUR DRILL IN REVERSE. This is because most 
cable is assembled in a right hand lay. If the brush end of 
the cable gets wedged and stops turning the drill will 
keep turning the cable and open up the lay and render 
your new tool useless. 
 
Reprinted from the Hawk Talks, newsletter of the Karel 
Staple Chapter. Jon Stalnaker was editor at the time the 
article appeared in the newsletter. 

 

The Cactus Derby will be back again in 2022!   
 

M uch like a shorter version of the Great Race this "Time & Distance" Event, the Cactus Derby, will be a chance to 
allow teams consisting of a Driver and Navigator to compete.  The event date next year is now scheduled for 

February 26th & 27th.  This will be a two day event (Saturday/Sunday). It will start and finish each day at the John S 
Chaney Restoration Center in Sun City West (ARC Building). 
 

The number of participants will be limited to 60 cars. ANY VEHICLE OLD OR NEW IS ELIGIBLE!  The event 
course will take you around the rural communities in Arizona.  This is an early announcement. The event will be open 
to ALL.  We do expect some out of town... and out of state entries. Training will be provided.  Other clubs will be in-
vited, and will be competing!  If you want to register early please do so ASAP.  To be put on our list you need to email 
Tom Jones transportationdr@aol.com.  
 

For more information contact Herb Clark: woodmedic@aol.com or 314-882-1530.    
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SALES LITERATURE FOR SALE 
     
 1939 “The New Champion A Manual for the Stude-

baker Salesman” App. 80 pages, $60 
 1950 “Inside Facts 1950 Engineering Manual for 
       Studebaker Salesmen” 96 pages, $100 
 1902 “Studebaker Catalogue No. 209 Electric Vehi-

cles” 12 pages, (REPRINT) $10 
 1935 Champion fold out – 17” x 22” 2 sheets, fair con-

dition, $10 
 1942 Champion color dealer brochure, 24 pages, $15; 
 1947 “New 1947 Studebakers” color single page tri-

fold,$5 
 1948 “New 1948 Studebaker” color 17” x 26” fold out 
       brochure, $12 1 
 1956 “The Big New Studebaker” color brochure, 16 
       pages $12 
 1957 “Studebaker” 22” x 28” color fold-out brochure, 
        $12 

 1957 “Studebaker Sedans” color brochure, 16 pages, 
$12 

 1959 “The Lark by Studebaker” color brochure, 12 
        pages, $10 
 1960 “Lark” 18” x 25” color fold-out brochure, $8 
 1961 “the Lark with Performability” 18” x 25” color 

foldout brochure, $6 
 1962 “Lark” color brochure, 16 pages, (2 available) 

$8, $6 
 1963 “Avanti, Lark, Cruiser, Hawk” 18” x 25” color 

foldout brochure, (2 available), $7 
 1965 “Studebaker The Common Sense Car” color 

brochure, 12 pages, (2 available), $7 
 1966 “The Smart New Look” 4” x 9” color brochure, 16 
       pages, (3 available), $6 
 

Hundreds of pieces of other makes available.  
 

As the Pickers say, “bundle and save”. Kevin MacFadden, 
480-215-6810, k.macfadden@yahoo.com        (3)  

Steve Fein's Chapter PlateSteve Fein's Chapter PlateSteve Fein's Chapter PlateSteve Fein's Chapter Plate    
 

S teve Fein sent this photo of his 1966 Cruiser sporting a plate with the GCSC logo and name.  Another car club he 
belongs to has Chapter plates and he decided he 

would have a GCSC one made for his Studebaker. After 
checking on the internet he found a company that would 
make it for him. 
 After he received it he attached it to the bottom 
of his Arizona plate using two “S” hooks which is what he 
had done back in the ‘50s. Steve could find nothing ille-
gal about mounting the plate below the state-issued  
plate. Alternatively, the plate could also be attached to 
front of the car.  
 If you would be interested in a similar plate, 
which costs about $10-$15, contact Steve to learn how to 
have one made for your car. His contact information is 
602-692-4976 or studie66@hotmail.com 

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
TREASURER’S REPORT  6/29/2020 - 12/31/2020 

Submitted by John Rodhouse 
 
Checking Account    
Ending Balance as of 6/28/2020 $3930.27 
   
RECEIPTS 
2020 Chapter Dues    39.00 
2021 Chapter Dues     51.00 
SDC Dues    12.00  
50/50 - November    73.00 
50/50 - December    125.00 
Holiday Can Raffle    300.00 
Zone Meet T-shirts    224.00 
Chapter T-shirts    90.00 
     914.00 
    $4844.27 
DISBURSEMENTS 
SDC Dues    41.00 
ECHO Printing & Postage   435.53 

Stamps - ECHO    55.00 
DYSD Drivers Awards   45.00 
October Drivers Award   20.00 
November Event Food   247.27  
November Event Supplies   91.80 
MOTY Award    17.00 
United Food Bank Donation   300.00 
2021 Calendars    549.49   
Name Badges    6.50 
PO Box Rental    92.00 
2021 Zone Meet Postage   49.78  
     $1950.37 
Ending Balance as of 12/31/20 $2893.90 
Cash on Hand    $260.00 
     
MONEY MARKET 
Ending Balance 6/28/20   $5,326.84 
Interest @.05%    .24 
Ending Balance 12/31/20   $5327.08 
 
Ending Balance  Grand Total 12/31/20  $8480.98   
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THE  OTHER  HOFFMAN DEALERSHIPTHE  OTHER  HOFFMAN DEALERSHIPTHE  OTHER  HOFFMAN DEALERSHIPTHE  OTHER  HOFFMAN DEALERSHIP    
By Dan Kuhl 

 

W hat Studebaker Corporation president left Illinois, moving to California to strike it rich, not in the gold mines, but 
selling Studebakers? He worked his way up from salesman to sales manager, and then to district manager. After a 

stint in the military, he opened his own chain of Studebaker dealerships in the Los Angeles area that turned a healthy two 
million dollar profit selling 16,000 Studebakers. 
 His sales prowess  did not go unnoticed. Albert Erskine, President of Studebaker in the 20s, invited this Califor-
nia sales guru to come to South Bend to be VP of corporate sales. His tenure did not last long however; he soon moved 
up the ladder to president with the passing of President Erskine in 1933. 
 This renowned president ran the Studebaker Corporation from 1935 until 1948 when Harry S. Truman tapped 
him to help in the recovery of Europe following WWII. In 1953 he returned to Studebaker to be the chairman of the corpo-
ration. 

 If you know your Studebaker history you have guessed this person is 
Paul G. Hoffman. He is important to this story because he had a son, Lathrop 
Hoffman, who took over his father’s LA dealership when his father was back in 
South Bend trying to breath life back into the ailing Studebaker Corporation. 
 Working as the business manger at the Lathrop’s 
dealership was Charles Janis. Charles was the father of 
Bob Janis who is a fellow member of the Auto Restoration 
Club here in Sun City West. Knowing of my fondness for 
Studebakers, Bob presented me with one of the three inch 
medallions issued in 1952 by Studebaker in celebration of 
their 100th Anniversary. The medallion is from the Lathrop 

dealership. Talk about generosity; thank you Bob.  Another example of why it’s a small world when 
it comes to Studebakers. 
References:   
Quinn, Richard. “ Studebaker and the California Connection” Turning Wheels Vol 35, No 4 (April 2003): pp. 24-25. 
Bob’s Studebaker References on the web. 
Wikipedia, Paul G. Hoffman.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Side wall of Hoffman Studebaker dealership at 1248 South Figuroa, Los Angeles, Calif. 
You can make out “Paul” near the top of the sign. 

Lathrop, on the left, at age  
18, as he joins the military.  
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12/21
480-577-5764 

joncarter@cox.net 

Junkyard Jonny LLC 

Studebaker Parts 
 

Need Glass and Rubber? Call Russ for a quote. 
 

   

 Russ & Sharon Ware 
 2700 E. Magnolia Dr. 
 Gilbert, AZ  85298 
 602-995-5311 
 E-mail: Russ@studebakerparts.com 

 

Visit the store at http://www.studebakerparts.com 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE 
 

T he Studebaker National Foundation has $1,500.00 
scholarships available for qualified students. Please 

visit http://www.studebakernationalfoundation.org to 
download an application. 
 You can also contact James Bell at 360-738-
0103 or studenut@comcast.net if you have questions 
about the SNF scholarship program. 
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www.studebakertoys.com     

 
 Chuck Collins 

      602-995-2146    

 cstude1@cox.net  
  

ASSORTED OLDER STUDEBAKER TOYS, ASSORTED OLDER STUDEBAKER TOYS,   

STUDEBAKER AND SOUTH BEND POCKET       STUDEBAKER AND SOUTH BEND POCKET         

WATCHES, MEMORABILIA WATCHES, MEMORABILIA   

  

 

The SDC advices all Studebaker drivers dis-
play a fire extinguisher at the front left tire of 
their car/truck at  Chapter hosted car shows. 
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TO SEE YOUR  

 

BUSINESS CARD  

 

AD HERE  
 

CONTACT THE   

 

EDITOR AT  
 

ccollinsaz@cox.net 



STUDEBAKERS FOR  SALE  
 

Jim Pruitt has several Studebakers 
for sale: 1957 Provincial wagon, 
1955 Conestoga wagon, 1962 GT 
Hawk, 1963 Lark 2 dr, 1964 Daytona 
HT, 1949 1T truck, 1940ish 1T (no 
title). Contact Jim with your queries 
at 480-560-0925.  (0) 
_____________________________________ 

 
1955 President – Original Arizona 
Car. Four Door. White Over Yellow. 
259 V8. GM Automatic. 12 Volt 
Conversion. New Starter. New 
Carburetor. Car Cover and Service 
Manual Included. $15,000.00 
Contact: Mr. Samuel N. Powell 
Sampowell1977@gmail.com 
928-213-5292    (0) 
 
 

___________________________________ 
 

1958 Golden Hawk. Only 4 
“Mountain Blue Metallic and 
Parchment White” like this one still 
exists. In 2013 the engine, 
supercharger and transmission were 
overhauled as well as the brake 
system, fuel system, cooling system 
and exhaust system at a cost of over 
$33,000. Serious inquires only. 
Charley Haverstick 
arizonacharley2004@ yahoo.com (0) 

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

 

Dana 41, removed from '50 Comm-
ander.  I removed the differential as 
part of an engine/transmission/rear 
end swap.  Differential has no issues 
and comes complete with brakes, 
drums, etc.  Ratio (I believe) is 4.6.  
Price = free. Jim Thompson 520-507
- 3270,  jimaudreyt@yahoo.com (3) 
_____________________________________ 

 

R2 Water pump, new $100. R2 Fuel 
pump, new $175. Crank pulley, 3 
grooves $125. Avanti water pulley, 3 
grooves $75. Avanti vibration 
damper, new $195. Auto trans flex & 
reinforce plates, new $5. Front seat 
belts, used $40. Set of 4 full wheel 
covers $80. 232, 259 & 289 alum-
inum (billet) cam gear $100. 1949-64 
brake shoes $75. R-1 carb and 
rebuild kit $350. Avanti front sway 
bar $50. Avanti power antenna 
(rebuilt by Genstar) never used $150. 
Lark console and base (console 
needs to be re-covered) $100.  ‘66-
67 Chevy V-8 A/C mounting bracket, 
$85. ‘64-66 Lark V-8 doghouse $50. 
Prices do not include  packaging, 
shipping and insurance. Call/text 602
-885-2216 or wjazwin@hotmail.com 3 
_____________________________________ 
 

AVANTI parts for sale. Many NOS 
and used parts for 1963/1964 Avanti.  
Please email Bill Cervini at 
avanti5010@gmail.com for list. (0)
_____________________________________ 
 

259 engine from ‘61 Hawk needs 
rebuild but comes with new pistons 
and the crank has been turned 10/10 
also with 4bbl manifold and AC pump 
and brackets $300. ‘53 Coupe grill 
bars to be painted $150 for the pair. 
‘54 sedan grill bars and surrounds 
$50. each side. Car cooler that hangs 
in the window very good condition 
for $300. New 245 engine rebuild 
parts Rings, bearings, timing gear, 
intake and exhaust valves 245 
Commander 6 engine $100. 

Overdrive Trans. from ‘50 Comm-
ander $125. '56 Golden Hawk left 
side fiberglass fin $20. GT Hawk 
headliner bows, very nice $50. for full 
set. '56 1/2 ton C-Cab truck back 
glass 40., glove box door $20. 
Studebaker 1.2 ton brake drums 
$40. ea. Studebaker V8 Valley 
pans $5. ea. 2R5 truck Champ 6 
bellhousing $40. '51 Commander left 
front door $45. ‘51 Commander right 
rear door $45. '56 -'61 Hawk grill 
excellent chrome $50. '62 Lark grill 
$40. very nice. '53 sedan trunk lid 
$40. '62-'64 GT Hawk complete set 
good glass in chrome frames wing 
windows, side glass. Hawk and 
coupe center pan for all bucket seats 
and mounting for console $30. '59- 
'60 Lark or '60-'64 Champ truck hood 
$40. '59-'60 Lark trunk lid, $35. good 
condition. '60-'64 Champ truck left 
door $30. ea. '62 Lark Station 
Wagon upper tailgate $40. '62 Lark 
rear quarters $75. for both or $40. 
ea no rust. '63 Lark 4 dr front doors 
$50 ea. '63 Lark rear doors for 
Wagonaire or 4-dr sedan$35. ea. 
Lots of other parts, if you don't see 
what you want, call me. I may have it. 
Large items for pick up, email for 
pictures at studeblu@gmail.com or 
contact Jerry at 520-979-0065      (0) 
_____________________________________ 

 

CHAPTER FUNDRAISING 
PROJECTS 

 

Zone Meet T-shirts in men’s sizes M-
XXXL. Caps in gray with black mesh, 
all NOW $10.00 ea. T-shirts featuring 
the Studebaker script, saguaros and 
a buzzard, $15.00 ea. Caps and t-
shirts will be available at upcoming 
Chapter meetings and events. 
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FOR SALE  -  STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS  -  WANTED 

TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:    Please contact Chris Collins by phone at 602-995-2146 
or e-mail ccollinsaz@cox.net or write 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  85021-4135.   

Ads not updated every 4 issues will be dropped. Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.   

 

—STANHOPE-CHAMPION-LARK-TRANSTAR-DICTATOR-GARFORD-CRUISER-CHALLENGER-BIG SIX-STARLIGHT-GOLDEN HAWK—    
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Another ad on page 8. 



The ECHO   
Newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC   

P.O. Box 37464  
Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464   

   
   
   
  

   

 
     Louis Marx Toy Company Studebaker Truck 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 

All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1.  
 

Chapter dues are (check one) 
______$18.00 yr to receive the newsletter by mail or 
______$15.00 yr to receive the newsletter electronically 
 If joining during the year, dues are prorated at 
 $1.50 per month.  
 

Your dues include eleven issues of the award winning 
ECHO, a Chapter roster and the best club activities 
throughout the year. 
 

Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc. is 
compulsory to be a member of the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, 
add SDC dues to your chapter dues which the 
treasurer will remit for you. SDC dues are $29.00 for 
new members, first year only. To renew your SDC 
membership, add $36.00 for 1 year, $99.00 for 3 years 
or $161.00 for 5 years. Both include Turning Wheels 
magazine. Or $12.00 for membership without the magazine.  
 
Any questions can be directed to the address below or 
to Chris Collins at 602-995-2146 or ccollinsaz@cox.net  
Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC, P. O. 
Box  37464  Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464. 
 

 

Name _____________________Spouse ___________ 
 
Address  ____________________________________ 
 
City ________________________________________ 
 
State ________________Zip ____________________ 
 
Telephone # _________________________________ 
 
Cell #  ______________________________________ 
 
E-mail address________________________________ 
 
SDC Membership # (Required)  ___________________ 
Expiration date _____________________ 
(May be found on your SDC membership card.) 
 

# of Children under 18 years of age ______________ 
(List name(s) and birthday(s) on back.) 
 

Birthday (Month & Day) Self _____________________ 
Spouse _____________Anniversary ______________ 

 

Studebakers You Own: _________________________ 
 
_____________________   ______________________ 
 

New Member? _____ Referred by ———————
_____________________________________________ 
 

 

Visit the Chapter web site at  
https://www.grandcanyonsdc.com  

Scan a QR code with your smart phone to visit  
the Chapter web site or Facebook page.  

Visit the Chapter on Facebook at 
Studebakers Grand Canyon  
State Chapter 

 REMINDERS FOR JUNE 
 

13 GCSC Board Meeting 
19 Cruise-In at LaMar’s Donuts 

 
See page 5 for details. 

Watch your email for event updates. 



STUDEBAKERS AT DANZEISEN DAIRYSTUDEBAKERS AT DANZEISEN DAIRYSTUDEBAKERS AT DANZEISEN DAIRYSTUDEBAKERS AT DANZEISEN DAIRY    

May 8th, 2021May 8th, 2021May 8th, 2021May 8th, 2021    
 
 
Chris Eastburn Family’s 1959 Larkette with new paint. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Patrick Eastburn is enjoying his new D-Backs cotton  
candy shake next to the Danzeisen Dairy Divco. 

 
 
 

The rear view of a 1951 Champion, 1951 Commander  
and 1963 Champ pickup. 

 

Jim Pruitt trailered this Studebaker to the Dairy. It is for sale and 
if it interests you, his information is on page 11 in the first ad.  
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